
RCW 13.64.050  Emancipation decree—Certified copy—Notation of 
emancipated status.  (1) The court shall grant the petition for 
emancipation, except as provided in subsection (2) of this section, if 
the petitioner proves the following facts by clear and convincing 
evidence: (a) That the petitioner is sixteen years of age or older; 
(b) that the petitioner is a resident of the state; (c) that the 
petitioner has the ability to manage his or her financial affairs; and 
(d) that the petitioner has the ability to manage his or her personal, 
social, educational, and nonfinancial affairs.

(2) A parent, guardian, custodian, or in the case of a dependent 
minor, the department of children, youth, and families, may oppose the 
petition for emancipation. The court shall deny the petition unless it 
finds, by clear and convincing evidence, that denial of the grant of 
emancipation would be detrimental to the interests of the minor.

(3) Upon entry of a decree of emancipation by the court the 
petitioner shall be given a certified copy of the decree. The decree 
shall instruct the petitioner to obtain a Washington driver's license 
or a Washington identification card and direct the department of 
licensing make a notation of the emancipated status on the license or 
identification card.  [2017 3rd sp.s. c 6 § 318; 1993 c 294 § 5.]

Effective date—2017 3rd sp.s. c 6 §§ 102, 104-115, 201-227, 
301-337, 401-419, 501-513, 801-803, and 805-822: See note following 
RCW 43.216.025.

Conflict with federal requirements—2017 3rd sp.s. c 6: See RCW 
43.216.908.
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